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Dear Holland Park State School Community,  

I am excited and honoured to be the Acting Principal of Holland Park State School for the first four weeks of this term. 
In my short time here I have already noticed what a vibrant and energetic learning community it is.  

Excitement is certainly in the air with regards to the approaching study tour from the staff and students from the 
Otemon Gakuin Elementary School. Holland Park and Otemon Gakuin Elementary have had a Sister School 
Agreement since 2005. The Sister School Arrangement has the following goals:  

·  To promote cultural understanding and language skills through correspondence, student visits/tours and other 
activities.  

·  To facilitate and maintain school to school and community to community involvement.  
·  To foster current and future ties with the host country.  

This week we celebrated NAIDOC Week. NAIDOC Week is held in the first full week of July however as this fell within 
the school holiday period Holland Park is now celebrating Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander history, culture and 
achievements through a variety of ways.  

Students are eagerly preparing for the Excellence Expo which is being held on Wednesday 7 September. Holland 
Park Excellence Expo celebrates the gifts and talents of students from the Preparatory Year of learning to Year 6 in 
the following categories:  

·  Key academic Learning – Writing Science, Mathematics and S.T.E.M (Science, Technology, Engineering and 
Mathematics)  

·  Technology and Design  
·  Visual and Performing Arts – Dance, Instrumental Music, Vocal, Art  
·  Asian Studies, Japanese Speaking, Japanese Native Speaking  
·  Reading Australian Verse  
·  Public Speaking  

I would like to thank everyone for the warm welcome to your school community and I look forward to meeting more of 
you personally during my time here.  

Wendy Neal  

Acting Principal

Holland Park State School  
59 Abbotsleigh St, Holland Park, Qld, 4121 
Ph: (07) 3421 6222 
Fax: (07) 3421 6200 
Student Absences: (07) 3421 6260 
Email: admin@hollparkss.eq.edu.au 
Web:  www.hollparkss.eq.edu.au  
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Dear Parents  

Welcome back! It’s Term 3, which means there are 
20 weeks of school left in the 2016 school year.   

Otemon Gakuin Elementary School Visit  

 

Next week we will be visited by the students of our 
sister school, Otemon Gakuin Elementary School, on 
their annual study tour; they arrive next Friday, 22 July, 
and depart on Wednesday, 27 July. Their program is a 
busy one and will include a trip to Lone Pine on 
Monday and the opportunity to have many experiences 
during their homestay. Many friendships have grown 
from these initial visits and students maintain and 
foster these friendships through high school and 
beyond. Our young visitors arrive at our school on 
Friday morning at 8.15am. We are asking our students 
to assemble outside the administration building to form 
a welcome party.  

Creative Generation — State Schools Onstage   

More than 1700 state schools students will entertain 
audiences in Creative Generation — State Schools 
Onstage 2016 on Friday 15 and Saturday 16 July at 
the Brisbane Convention and Exhibition Centre. Don’t 
miss out — tickets are still available at 
www.ticketek.com.au.  

Triple P offers free parenting help   

Sick of nagging your kids to get ready? Find out how 
Triple P strategies fixed this problem for a Queensland 
family, plus get tips that work, recipes and more, in 
your Triple P parent Tippaper. Read it online now at 
www.triplep-parenting.net.au/qld-uken/blog-and-
more/queensland-parent-magazine/.  

SCHOOL OPINION SURVEY  

The annual School Opinion Survey I’ll be conducted 11 
to 29 July 2016.  All families, school staff and a 
random sample of students will be invited to 
participate. We encourage you to take this opportunity 
to have your say about what this school does well, and 
how this school can improve.  

Access details for the Parent/Caregiver Survey will be 
sent home with students very shortly. 

Parents/caregivers can complete this survey online 
and are welcome to complete their survey online at the 
school if preferred. Please contact the office to make 
an appointment if you wish to access a school 
computer on telephone 07 3421 6222 or email 
admin@hollparkss.eq.edu.au   

ACTIVE TRAVEL - BLING YOUR BIKE  

As part of the active travel to school program we will 
be holding a special event targeting bikes. Next 
Wednesday 20 July will be Bling Your Bike day, on 
which we are encouraging children to decorate their 
bikes, participate in a bike parade and have them 
compete for  ‘The Best Blinged Bike’ award. There is a 
range of prizes to be won, with a very fancy bike pump 
for the main prize. So get started decorating your bike, 
come on Wednesday morning and meet under the 
shade sails next to the bike racks by 8.30am.  

Remember to always travel safely. Regards  

Edward Danielewski  

Deputy Principal  
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The annual School Opinion Survey will be conducted 
11 to 29 July 2016. All families, school staff and a 
random sample of students will be invited to participate. 
We encourage you to take this opportunity to have 
your say about what this school does well, and how 
this school can improve.  Each of the online surveys 
are currently open and will remain so until Friday, 29 
July 2016.  

Access details for the Parent/Caregiver Online Survey 
will be sent home next week with the oldest student 
from the family attending school.  Students who have 
been randomly selected will also receive details about 
how to access and complete the Student Online 
Survey next week.  

Parents/caregivers and students are welcome to 
complete their survey online at the school.  School 
computers will be available at Computer Club in the 
school library during lunch breaks for students on 
Tuesdays or Thursdays.  Mrs Fites will be available to 
assist students access the survey during this time 
using the password they have been given.  Parents 
may also use the computer lab in the library prior to 
school commencement each day to complete the 
online survey.  

Survey queries or requests for translations can be 
directed to Julia Whittaker by email jwhit35@eq.edu.au 
or Ashlee Cowan by acowa55@eq.edu.au   

Julia Whittaker  

Acting Deputy Principal  

 

 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Date Claimer : Wednesday, 7 th September, 
2016 
 
Excellence Expo Nomination Booklets  
�Prep to Year 6 nomination booklets were available on 
line in the week beginning Monday June 13. Any 
students or parents requesting a hard copy of their 
year level nomination booklet, please advise if required 
this year level nomination booklet will be prepared for 
distribution.  
 
Parent Information Excellence Expo  
 
Monday the 20th June special thanks to all parents that 
attended, please advise any further questions or 
queries to our GEM Gail Young.  
 
Parents and students please note the category and 
nomination dates below.  

Excellence Expo Booklets on our website were 
previous not accessible due to a server upload issue. 

This problem has been rectified and the below link is 
now working,  if you have any concerns please feel 
free to contact the office.  

https://hollparkss.eq.edu.au/Curriculum/Excellencepro
grams/Pages/Excellenceprograms.aspx 

Excellence Expo S.T.E.M. Workshops 
 
Announcing S.T.E.M. (Science Technology 
Engineering Mathematics) Workshops for Years 1, 2, 4 
and 6 will be held at school on the following dates and 
locations: 
 
Year 1 Thursday 14 July Second break in Mrs Dolan’s 
Room as host teacher  
Year 4 Thursday 14 July First Break in Mr Gibney’s 
Room as host teacher  
Year 6 workshops have been on going during this term 
in 6NA with Mr Adams as host teacher  
 
All interested students nominating for S.T.E.M. in 
these year levels are invited and encouraged to attend 
these workshops. 
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STAYING SAFE BY PREVENTING LOSS OF 
ELECTRONIC EQUIPMENT ·  

·  Leave electronic equipment (including mobile 
phones)at home or hand in to office for safe 
keeping  
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CONSIDERATION Show concern towards others 
needing help if:  

·  Hurt  
·  Lost  
·  Lonely  
·  Unsure 
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The Volunteer Banking Team 
at Holland Park State School 
will be running a competition 
for the chance to win this 
awesome Dollarmites Prize 
Pack in Term 3! 
 
Every time your child makes a deposit at school in 
the first 4 weeks of Term 3, they will enter in the  
draw to win the prize. 
  
Make sure your child remembers their banking 
each week for their chance to win….we would 
especially love to see students who haven’t 
banked for a while! 
 
Remember, School Banking day is every 
Wednesday. 
 
Thanks to the Commonwealth Bank for donating 
the prize. 

 
QParents is coming to Holland Park State School 
stay tuned for more information in the very near 
future! 
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TUCKSHOP NO LONGER ACCEPTS BAGS OVER 
THE COUNTER. ALL ORDERS MUST BE MADE 
ONLINE. 
 
If you haven't signed up online yet, now is the time to 
do so. Go to www.school24.com.au and register.HPSS 
registration ID: 25245963. 
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Please advise the office of any changes to your 
email or other contact details. 

Families at our school with younger siblings 
commencing in prep 2017 are asked to complete 
the Enrolment Application Form as soon as 
possible and returned to Karen in the Admin office;  
along with the original Birth Certificate for 
photocopying.  

Please remember our office hours are 8am to 4pm. 

Finance Reminder! 

Credit Cards: Minimum payment is $10. Credit on 
your account: Please remember to deduct your credit 

from your next invoice payment, in particular when you 
pay by EFT. 
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HPE Term 3 Overview  

PE Program  

Prep – Gross Motor Skills   

Year 1 – Small ball skills (modified Tee Ball)    

Year 2 – Tennis basics  

Year 3 – Small Ball Skills (Tee Ball)  

Year 4 – Touch Football 

 Year 5 – Football  

Year 6 - AFL  

District Trials   

Girls cricket 18th July  

Boys cricket 1st, 2nd and 3rd August  

Track and Field 8th and 9th August  

Japanese Clubs  

Japanese Culture Club will commence in Week 3 each 
Tuesday 1st Break.  

Year 6 Japanese Garden Club will commence each 
Wednesday 2nd Break   

Interschool Sport  

Inter school sport will commence Friday 19th August.  

Junior Olympic Sports Day   

Junior Sports day will be held on Wednesday 17th 
August. It will be a very Olympic Sports day this year 
with all classes representing a country. It should be a 
lot of fun and we look forward to sharing our 
celebration of sport with you.  

Further information    
 attached 

HPE Asia Week   

Asia week will be held in Week 10 12th – 16th 
September. During PE lessons Students can dress up 
in Asian costumes on their PE day and have fun 
celebrating some of Asia’s traditional games and 
popular sports.  

Monday – Japan  

Tuesday – Singapore/Hong Kong  

Wednesday – Vietnam  

Thursday – China   

Friday – India   

 
Should you have any queries please email: 
mwalk254@eq.edu.au

SCHOOL CALENDAR 
July 12 Year 1 Kite Man 
July 22 Arrival of the Otemon School 
July 26 Year 2 to Pullenvale 2KO and 2JC 
July 27 Year 2 to Pullenvale 2MB 
July 27 Year 3 to Fort Lytton 3AM and 3MB 
July 28 Year 2 to Pullenvale 2MW and 2TG 
July 28 Year 3 to Fort Lytton 3KD, 3KJ and 3LS 
Aug 9 Prep Geography Field Study to Mott Park 

Aug 13 P&C Trivia night 
Aug 18 Year 2 Step into History 

 SCHOOL WATCH  -  13 17 88 
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The focus for July is bike riding. The Brisbane City 
Council inter-school Golden Boot awards for July will 
go to the school with the highest percentage of cyclers. 
On Wednesday 20 July HPSS Active School Travellers 
are invited to ‘Bling your Bike’ This means, bike 
ornaments, tinsel, fancy bike seat covers, spoke 
decorative ornaments, etc. Please make sure your 
decorative features won’t interfere with the safe riding 
of your bike! There are great prizes to be won proudly 
sponsored by our friends at Amart All Sports. Keep a 
look out on facebook for prize details!� 
 
Ryder loves the feel of the wind in his face when he’s 
on his bike. He knows that when he’s riding on the 
footpath he needs to give way to pedestrians and 
sound his bell. He always wears his helmet. 
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We hope everyone had had a great holiday and took 
some time to get active! Congratulations to 4JC and 
PTS, our senior and junior class winner for this week. 
Great results! 
 

TOP 10 ACHIEVERS 

 
 

 
 
Ryder’s top tips for travel  
 

·  Always wear a helmet and make sure it’s 
done up 

·  Check your brakes before you leave on your 
ride 

·  Make sure you have a bell on your bike and 
use it when coming up behind people 

·  Be extra careful in wet weather when the 
path might be slippery  
 

Just for fun what crazy name can you give your 
bike?  
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Fete Wrap up 
 
If you were there on the day you know all about the 
wonderful atmosphere; loads of children and adults 
having a fantastic time. But it was the team effort 
behind it all that was truly inspiring. Hundreds, even 
thousands, of volunteer hours went in making the 
HPSS Fete the massive success it was. 
 
We have raised over $60,000 that will be invested 
back into the school for the benefit of our children. 
Come along to our monthly meetings to stay informed 
and have your say! You can join up on the night
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“Hi, I’m Ryder and I’d ride every single day  
if I could! I love the wind in my face and I 
also love getting to ride with my dad. He 
rides to school with me two days a week 
and each time we go via a different route 
and see something new. We ride on the 
footpath so we have to give way to people 
walking. I just got a new bell too so I can 
ding when I’m coming up behind people so 
they don’t freak out.”  
�
�
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Email : pandc@hollparkss.eq.edu.au 
 

 
 

Swim School : 3421 6262  
hollandparkpool@gmail.com 
Enquiries 3 – 5pm Mon – Fri term time  
 
Swim Club website : 
www.hollandparkswimclub.com 
 
Uniform Shop : (07) 3397 7426 
Open Mon, Wed and Thurs,  
7.00am – 9.30am term time 
 
Tuckshop : 07 3421 6263 
Open Monday – Friday 
Order online at  
www.school24.com.au (ID: 25245963) 
 
The P&C meets at 7:30pm on the 4th 
Wednesday each month.  

�

We must make mention of and thank Donelle Watt who 
stepped into the role of fete convenor only a couple of months 
before the fete. Donelle led the team of amazing volunteers 
(too many to name – though 
we’d like to!) to bring together, in the words of Principal 
Gribbin “it was the best fete ever”. 
 
While doing all of this, we also did a great job at reducing 
waste at the fete
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Enrolment Information Sessions 
And Enrolment Interview Sessions 

 
The next Enrolment Interview session will be held on 

Thursday, 21 July from 3.00 �  5.00pm. 
In this session, you will be able to enrol your child for 2017 

You will need to bring: 
 

·  Most current Report Card 
·  Enrolment application forms 

·  Proof of birth (birth certificate or travel documents) 
�  Your child! 

 
Future sessions 

Year 7 Enrolment and 

 
 Interview Sessions 
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DRUM LESSONS FOR PRIMARY STUDENTS 

 

Lucy is a drummer/percussionist who recently graduated from Loreto College, Coorparoo and is now studying 
Jazz Drumming at the Queensland Conservatorium of Music, Griffith University. She has her A.T.C.L 
Performance Diploma in Drum Kit and is keen to share her skills with young students. Lessons are tailored to the 
ability of each student and take place in her home drum studio in Coorparoo. Lessons are $25 / 30 mins. Feel 
free to contact her by phone or email - 0415 619 608 / lucy.nielson98@gmail.com   
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Buy an Entertainment™ Membership and support Holland Park Primary School - Student Council 
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